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The Historical Committee (HC) cares for and administers the ARRL’s considerable collection of photographs, preserved documents and donated artifacts.  Most of these are located in a caged area on the 2nd floor of the League’s offices in Newington, Connecticut, and many of the artifacts are displayed in the foyer and first floor hallway.  Care and cataloging of the collection are provided by the part-time services of Perry Williams, W1UED, Curator, and the volunteers, Charles Griffen, W1GYR and Mike Marinaro, WN1M.

The following members currently serve on the Historical Committee:

Joyce Birmingham, KA2ANF – Chair

Tom Frenaye, K1KI 

Art Goddard, W6XD

Charles Griffen, W1GYR

Gary Johnston, KI4LA

Mike Marinaro, WN1M

Dick Norton, N6AA

Dave Sumner, K1ZZ

Perry Williams, W1UED – Curator

During the last half of 2010, the program continues to be focused on identifying, and conserving all documents, images and artifacts that pertain to the history of amateur radio and the heritage of the ARRL.  Underlying plans for the near and long-term is the urgent need for available funding for preservation materials and for an archivist and volunteers to support the historic preservation program.

Work continues in the following areas:

· Scanning and identifying photographs and other material

· Reviewing and cataloging various articles housed within the filing cabinets

· On our “Wish-list” last year was to hire part-time administrative support, but due to the depletion of our grant funds, this has not been possible.  We do continue to look for volunteers in our organization and within the surrounding Amateur Community.

Long-term objectives:

· Contribute to the planning for a modern, in-house museum area for the upcoming commemoration of the ARRL’s 100th anniversary.  We have an abundance of items that can be used in the ARRL Centennial celebration, which is presently  in the planning stages.

· Present some of the collections mentioned on our new web site.  

· The preservation efforts have outgrown the space in the present quarters.  We would like to relocate the Preservation Department to provide additional bookcase and file storage space, enlarged work areas, and nicer accommodations for our visitors to access the library and our other collections.

There is still a great deal of work that needs to continue on current projects like the Cassette/Slide program and QST print Files.  Also we have a variety of movie and videos to be viewed and preserved.  

Without the dedication of our volunteers, Charles Griffen, and Mike Marinaro, along with our part-time Curator, Perry Williams, none of this work would have been done.  

In all, it’s been a very productive year in the Preservation of critical items, but there is still a very urgent need for funding and increased support.  I would like to urge the ARRL Board that the Historical Committee needs to be an on-going part of the ARRL Budget and hopefully we can increase ARRL Member awareness for the preservation of the history of Amateur Radio.

Respectfully submitted:

Joyce Birmingham, KA2ANF

Chair, ARRL Historical Committee

